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AGM 2023 15 Nov 2023 
  
Attendees: 29 members 
 LJ Leigh Jenkins; CP Charlie Price; HO Hannah Ormerod; IA Ian 

Ainscough; SE Simon Ellis; Su E Sue Ellis; IM Ina Morris 
Apologies:  

 
 
 

1. Introduction from LJ outlining the Agenda 
2. CP gave an overall summary of the various section reports. Full details 

available in Reports attachment attached to this doc. 
3. HO gave a summary of the financial situation. No concerns expressed and 

it was put forward that we should keep the membership fee at £25. 
Motion was passed unanimously by the attendees. SN raised the point 
that the Deva Divas had not lost money whereas the finance report 
indicated it had. HO explained that the financial year Nov to Oct can create 
anomalies. It was noted. 

4. Election of officers. Only 1 person was nominated for each role and as a 
consequence Charlie Price elected Captain, Jonny Girvan elected V Captain 
and Ian Ainscough elected Treasurer. No nominees for the vacant 
Secretary position. 

5. Coach training funds availability – several new coaches this year. The 
matter of new coaches committing to supporting our training sessions is 
monitored by IM but relies on goodwill. How to ensure this was discussed 
and all points noted. 

6. Volunteering at our events is an ongoing problem. Various suggestions 
made to improve this situation were noted.  

7. It was mentioned that there may be lottery funding available to support 
run costs. CP to investigate further. 

8. IA disclosed we have 347 members of which there are 64 juniors. 
Numbers have been stable for the past 12 months. The question was 
asked are we able to monitor how many members actively participate in 
sessions and volunteer. These figures are not available but it was agreed 
to investigate if it is possible.  

9. SE suggested we change the AGM quorum requirements wording so that 
future AGM’s have the necessary numbers present. CP will follow this up. 

10. CP thanked all attendees and closed the meeting. 
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